
 

 
August-September 2025 

 
Dear friends and fellow laborers, 
 
September 1 marks one full year of deputation, and for the last 4 months, we have been full-time. We 
are praising the Lord for 45% support raised… almost halfway there! Our schedule is filling up, and we 
have had several great drop-in services.  
 
Between a few Virginia meetings, we were able to pack up our house in 
Chesapeake, VA. We have essentially moved out to the road, though we 
have a spare room at Kate’s parents’ home in Virginia. Since our move, 
the Lord has provided for the next five stays at no cost to us. PTL! 
 
While we were packing out, I asked God to give me one more 
opportunity to witness to our elderly neighbor. During the last day of our move, she was sitting outside, 
and I got to talk with her for over 2 hours. Much of the conversation was about the Gospel and God. 
She is not saved and gave a few different answers to the question of whether she would go to Heaven. I 
told her I’d send her a letter soon with a Gospel tract. Please pray that she would accept Christ! 
 

Our last meeting this month has been in New Hampshire. During the 
conference, the pastor invited me to preach in prison ministry, where 
he is the head chaplain. This was my first time in prison... haha! I was 
confronted with the need for this ministry and encouraged by the 32 
men who attended chapel. Three men raised their hands for salvation. 
Please pray that they would talk to Pastor H this week. 
 

Please pray with us as we aim to be on the reservation by April of 2026. We have spent more time this 
summer working on preparations for the school on the Reservation. Please pray we would have clarity 
while reading legal code and preparing for this future ministry. Please also continue to pray for 
traveling safety.  This next month is full of long drives and a couple flights! 
 

For the harvest, 
Manny and Kate Jimenez 

 

Moving out! 

Northern NH Correctional Facility 


